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Swimming.

The small pond at the northern extremity of the camp is the official
“swimming ’ole” and when the opportunity offers, the men swarm to
this secluded spot and play the game of “last man with his hat off.”
The cool waters feel very refreshing these warm days

In the recent swimming tournament held at Aldershot the C.F.A.
had four representatives on the water polo team which represented the
Aldershot command and defeated the R.N.A.S. for the championship
by three to one.

Soft Ball.

A soft-ball league has been commenced and it is truely exciting.
Of course this battery is represented in it and our boys brought home
their first scalp the other night when they won by a score of 26 to 14
from the Divisional Signallers. The league promises to be a great
success.
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Camp News.

Lieut-Col. A. T. Ogilvie, C.F.A., assumed the duties of C.R.A. 5th
Canadian Division, on May 26th, vice Brigadier-General W. O. H. Dodds,
O.M.G. having proceeded to Canada on leave. Major W, M. J. Martin,
R.G.A. attached C.F.A., assumed the duties of Commanding Officer,
14th Brigade, C.F.A., vice Lieut.-Col. A. T. Ogilvie.

The activities in camp during the past month have been very
limited, perhaps because it has been too hot to do much. The various
batteries of the division have spent considerable time on bivouac. The
58th Battery together with the 60th Battery, camped at Little Frensham
Pond and had a pleasant four days. The weather was ideal. Not only
the men but the horses enjoyed the bathing facilities at Frensham, even
though mud was quite prevalent in the water.

The Trench Mortar Battery camped on Cutmill Common for a
couple of weeks and the Divisional Ammunition Column have been at
Petworth for the last fortnight. The 13th Brigade like the 14th Brigade
have been bivouacing all over the country. In the very near future
the 14th Brigade anticipated a week's bivouac at Petworth.

On Tuesday and Wednesday, June 19th and 20th, Brigadier
General R. F. Fox, Inpector-General of Royal Horse and Royal Field
Artillery, inspected this Division. The 13th and 14th Brigades carried
out detailec schemes on Frensham and Hankley Commons. The Brigade
was inspected in tactical and technical reconnaissance, occupation of
positions and wagon lines, section gun drill and communications.
The Trench Mortar Batteries were inspected at section gun drill, signall-
ing and at work on Trench Mortar Emplacements. At Petworth Camp,
the Inspecting Officer inspected the D.A.C. on the March Past, at
stables and anti-gas drill.



